ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Monday 10th September 2012 @ 1930 hrs in the meeting room adjoining Tiptree United Reformed Church, Chapel Road, Tiptree, CO5  0HP

Minutes

Present:  John Collyer (Chairman), Dave Skinner (Fixtures Secretary), Jack Isbester (Secretary), Julie Laver (Development) and Kevin Machin (Mapping).
	Item
	Remarks
	Action

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence    Colin West, Lyn West, Eddie Banks, Nancy Powell 
Davies, Peter Warland, John Russell, Geraldine Russell, Jenny Collyer.


	

	2
	The Minutes of the meeting of 14th May 2012 were approved after amendment to take account of minor corrections proposed by Dave Skinner.  Copy of amended minutes to be sent by Jack to Andrew for posting on the SOS website.


	Jack

Andrew



	3
	Matters arising from the Minutes.  Item 11.1  Eddie had reported that he had recently contacted Print 5 but had so far received no response from them.

	Eddie



	4
	Jack reported an invitation from The National Trust to promote orienteering as an activity during The Great British Walk, a programme of activities centred on Hatfield Forest and culminating in ten days of events planned for the Autumn half term holidays.  Julie to explore possibilities.


	Julie

	5
	The Treasurer’s report was noted


	

	6
	John Collyer observed that the Summer Series had been provided for two years.  The current control markers are good for park areas, when they can be attached to ‘furniture’ but are sometimes not visible in for example wooded areas.  Peter Warland has offered to produce an alternative design of markers and that offer is welcomed.  John will produce some Notes for Guidance on the organising and setting of courses.

  
	Peter

John C

	7
	In the absence of the Treasurer there was an inconclusive discussion on event fees for 2013 and on whether the £2 surcharge should apply to junior non members.  This to be an agenda item for the committee’s November meeting.

  
	Jack

	8
	1. The Fixtures Report was noted and the committee agreed to HAVOC’s request to list Pods/Conyfield as a SWELL event.  

2. The committee awaits publication of the full results of the SOS Relays and noted that Andrew might in future produce an SI-based solution to manage Relay results.  
3. The feedback form for the Hatfield Event was noted.  Andrew is requested to amend the Organisers’ Manual as proposed in the feedback form and to add an idiot’s guide to printing a hard copy of the event results.
4. John C undertook to evaluate the SOS walkie talkies with a view to ensuring that they would be ready for use at events and, particularly, would be ready for search and  rescue activities.  If he thought it necessary he would produce written operating procedures.
5. The limitations of the BOF risk assessment forms was noted.  They work better when the ‘Possible Outcome’ column is subdivided into three columns headed ‘Occurrence’, ‘Severity’ and ‘Likelihood’ and when the ‘Mitigation’ column is divided into two columns headed ‘What control measure?’ and ‘Responsible’.
6. The committee agreed to the reorganisation / redistribution of the Fixtures’ Secretary’s job along the lines proposed by Dave.  Someone from the Development Committee would become a) the Activity Registrar, and the remainder of the work would be shared between b) the Fixtures’ Secretary (Future Programme) and c) the Fixtures’ Secretary (Current Programme).  Dave to provide bullet point descriptions of each role.

	Dave

Geraldine

Andrew

Andrew

John C

All

Dave

	9
	Mapping Report.  

1. Kevin reported that the northern half of the Hatfield Forest map needs updating.  No events are currently programmed for Hatfield.
2. SOS planners are already using Purple Pen and finding it very user friendly but guidance notes containing useful tips will still be beneficial and Kevin will produce them.

3. Kevin and Julie will liaise regarding a future event at Galleywood.
	Kevin

Kevin

Julie



	10
	Equipment Report.  

1. John R reported that he was aware of no serious problems.  

2. It was noted that more carabiner links were needed and that with more spanners, more people could assist with gathering the controls.  John C to obtain.

	John C

	11
	There was no Newsletter report.  A date for publication of the next issue is needed.


	Geraldine

Rachel

	12
	There was no Webmaster’s Report

	

	13
	There was no Permanent Course Officer’s report


	

	14
	Development Committee report

1. John C undertook to chase up the missing First Aid Certificates

2. The extensive programme of forthcoming activities was noted with satisfaction.


	John C

	15
	EAOA report
1. The committee would welcome more details regarding the possible Regional Mappers Conference/Workshop and, depending upon details, might have names to put forward.

2. The SOS committee were disappointed at the EAOA committee’s apparent lack of urgency in considering ways of improving attendance at the EA Schools Championships.  SOS provides this event almost every year on behalf of EAOA, because other EA clubs are unwilling or unable to provide it.  EAOA Committee members should be asked to discuss the issue at club level and to bring proposals to their next meeting for attracting youngsters from all over East Anglia and thereby improving the attendance at the 2013 event.

	Peter

Peter

	16
	Membership Report

1. The committee noted the issue of a new membership list including four new members.

2. Geraldine reported that members now have an ID No. as well as a BOF No, for reasons not known to her, and that she was willing to insert them in the membership list if so desired.  Geraldine is requested to discover purpose of ID Nos and report to the committee’s next meeting.

	Geraldine

	17
	Matters relating to SOS AGM (Friday 19th October in Tiptree).
1. Possible gaps in the committee to be elected at the AGM, and means of filling them, were discussed

2. Draft amendments to the SOS Constitution, to remove some minor inaccuracies, were approved for submission to the AGM.

3. Agreed that Simon Leatherdale or, failing him The Woodland Trust,  be asked to provide a speaker at our AGM.

 
	John C
Jack

Jack

	18
	A routine amendment to the Secretary’s role description was approved by the committee for placing on the SOS website.


	Jack

Andrew

	19
	The committee noted the forthcoming Association and Club Conference 2012 and hoped that Lyn would be attending.  No other attendee was proposed.


	Lyn

	20
	Date of next meeting was confirmed as Monday 5th November 2012 and, there being no other business, the meeting closed at 2145hrs.
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